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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

   REGION 4 

ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER 

        61 FORSYTH STREET 

             ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8960 

 

                                              March 04, 2022 

 

 

Mr. James Foster 

Base Realignment and Closure Division (ACSIM-ODB) 

2530 Crystal Drive (Taylor Building), Room 5000 

Arlington, VA  22202-3940 

 

Dear Mr. Foster: 

 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has received and reviewed the U.S. Department of 

Army’s response to EPA comments on the Defense Depot of Memphis, Tennessee Vapor Intrusion 

Screening Level Assessment Memo for the Main Installation, dated November 28, 2017.   

 

EPA understands that the above mentioned study was an initial effort based on previously gathered data 

and not intended to be a comprehensive vapor intrusion evaluation.  EPA’s previous comments on the 

above mentioned study have not been fully addressed by the Army’s responses to EPA Comments and 

as stated by the Army’s initial general comment this was not the intent of this study.   

 

EPA comments were provided as an aid to future vapor intrusion investigations and as such, EPA 

expects future vapor intrusion investigation efforts will address outstanding concerns raised by EPA’s 

response to the submitted study.  EPA considers this specific reporting sequence complete and looks 

forward to receiving future VI reports that fully address EPA concerns.  

 

EPA recommends that the DDMT site follow EPA’s OSWER Technical Guide for Assessing and 

Mitigating the Vapor Intrusion Pathway from Subsurface Vapor Sources to Indoor Air OSWER 

Publication 9200.2-154, June 2015, when planning future vapor intrusion investigation efforts.    

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call me at on my cell number 404-229-

9500.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Diedre Lloyd 

Remedial Project Manager 

Restoration & Sustainability Branch 

Region 4, Superfund Division 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.epa.gov/


cc:   Mr. James Foster, (Signed Original), United Parcel Service, Return Receipt 

Mr. Jamie A. Woods, PG, Tennessee, Department of Environment and Conservation, Memphis 

Environmental Field Office, 8383 Wolf Lake Drive, Bartlett, TN  38133-4119  

Ms. Joan Hutton, CALIBRE, 3898 Mountain View Road, Kennesaw, GA  30152 

Mr. Thomas Holmes, HDR Environmental, P.O. Box 728, Highlands, NC  28741 

 

 

 

  



Above Letter was also emailed to list below and can be found at the e-file location noted below. 

 

 

 

 

ec:   james.c.foster10.civ@mail.mil; jamie.woods@tn.gov; joan.hutton@calibresys.com; 

thomas.holmes@hdrinc.com; 
 

e-bbc: Terrell.tina@epa.gov 
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